CITY OF CEDARVILLE CITY COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES November 15, 2022

The regular monthly City Council meeting was called to order by Mayor Mark Isenhower after he declared that a quorum was present. A moment of silence was followed by the pledge of allegiance. Council members present were Alderman McClendon, Alderman Odom and Alderman Johnson. Alderman Breshears was absent

A motion to approve the October regular monthly meeting minutes was made by Alderman Odom and seconded by Alderman Johnson. Passed 3-0

The financial report was presented by Treasurer Sandy Cook. End of October balances for each account were read and the November Financial Report was reviewed. A motion to approve the November Financial Report was made by Alderman McClendon and seconded by Alderman Odom. Passed 3-0

DEPARTMENT REPORTS

Grounds Supervisor Kenneth Brenton reported that the department has been grading the roads, spreading gravel and patching holes.

Police Chief Ken Howard reported 29 citizen calls, 3 assists to other agencies, 3 citations, 12 warning citations, 2 alarms answered, 3 accidents, 1 arrest, 5 felonies and misdemeanor reports filed, and 0 warrants served. No code enforcement activity was reported.

The Fire Department reported no fire calls and three medical calls. Fire Chief Cody Cooper was working at his job at SouthWest EMS.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Cedarville One Stop is offering a free Thanksgiving dinner for anyone on November 17 from 11:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.

The Cedarville Christmas parade is scheduled for December 3 at 1:00 p.m. beginning at the Cedarville High School and ending at the Old Rock building where children can meet Santa Claus. Open House for the Old Rock Building will be from 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.

CITIZEN COMMENTS - None

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

The City has received no bids for the old street truck. The Council suggested to continue trying to sell it.

The two car carport is due to be installed on Friday morning, November 18.

The body cams purchased for the police department have been shipped.

Fire Station addition has been temporarily suspended until the metal siding arrives.

The car loan for Chief Howard's car has been paid off. The Street Department road improvement loan will be paid off on November 27.

NEW BUSINESS

Mayor Isenhower presented the proposed 2023 budget for Council review which will be considered for approval at the December meeting.

Mayor Isenhower has received a quote from Caterpillar for a lease for a backhoe. Lease and warranty has been quoted at \$1600 per month. The mayor will try to get other estimates from competitive companies. Alderman McClendon suggested contacting Williams Tractor in Springdale.

A signature change at Citizens Bank will be required for the new mayor. A motion to change signatures on all bank accounts including the City credit card from Mark Isenhower to Debbie Pinkerton the first week in January 2023 was made by Alderman McClendon and seconded by Alderman Odom. Passed 3-0

With no further business to discuss, a motion to adjourn was made by Alderman Odom and seconded by Alderman McClendon. Passed 3-0

Mayor

Recorder/Treasurer